January 18, 1926. W.B. Sanders, Esq., President, Tuberculous Veterans' Association, 1005, Dufferin Street, Toronto. Dear Mr. Sonders:-Let me thank you for your letter of January 13th, with reference to Mr. Venmer. When he came to see me he certainly presented to me that through your efforts he had secured \$250 out of the \$300., and that as all he needed to make it possible for him to engage in business was \$50. I now find that he has raised that \$300 and whether intentionally or not he left me under a wrong impression. I am afraid he thought that the first \$300 came rather easily and that as a method of procuring funds it was worth following. Under the circumstances I am not inclined to send anything for Mr. Tonner's benefit. Yours faithfully, Principal.